
Page 1 | Planning Department:  (585) 340-8640 | planning@penfield.org | www.penfield.org 

 
 
 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING MEETING, PENFIELD PLANNING BOARD 
 
PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that a public hearing will be held on Thursday, January 14, 2021 at 7:00 PM 
local time by the Penfield Planning Board to discuss, in a meeting open to the public, the application listed 
below. Unless permitted to take place remotely, the hearing will be held at the Town Hall, 3100 Atlantic 
Avenue, Penfield, New York 14526.   
 
However, if permitted to do so in accordance with the Governor’s Executive Orders, including Executive 
Order 202.79, which suspended certain provisions of the Open Meetings Law to address the state of 
emergency related to COVID-19, the January 14, 2021 Planning Board meeting will be held remotely, and 
in-person public access to the Town Hall facility will not be permitted.  As of the date of this public notice, 
remote meetings are permitted only through January 1, 2021 however, it is anticipated that this date will be 
extended by further Executive Order.  A determination whether the public hearing will take place with in-
person participation or only remotely will be posted on the town’s website www.pendfield.org, and will be 
available by contacting the Planning Department at (585) 340-8640.   
 
Regardless of whether the public hearing takes place with in-person participation or remotely, this meeting 
will be video recorded and broadcast LIVE via the town's website www.penfield.org, on the Town's 
Government Access Cable Channel 1303, and on streaming media devices: ROKU, Apple TV, and Amazon 
Fire. Search "Penfield TV" in your device's app store, it is free. If required, the meeting will be later 
transcribed. For questions regarding video coverage please contact Penfield TV at (585) 340-8661. 
 
For a remote meeting, there will be "public participation" opportunities for each public hearing application 
listed below.  The chairman of the board will announce the appropriate time for public participation for 
each application. To address the board during the public participation portion of the meeting please call 
(585) 340-8771 to be connected with Penfield TV, or complete an electronic submission form that will be 
available on the town’s website www.penfield.org the day of the meeting.   
 
Prior to the meeting, the Planning Department will also accept public comments via email at 
planning@penfield.org. All public comments sent via email must include: (1) Name(s); (2) Local address; 
and (3) Project application number. 
 
PUBLIC HEARING APPLICATION: 
 
1. LaBella Associates, 300 State Street #201, Rochester, NY 14614, on behalf of The Rochester Institute 

of Technology requests an informal discussion before the Board with plans for site improvements 
including additional parking (including ADA), Fire Code adherence, lighting for event safety and 
erosion control features on a ±150 acre lot, located at 100 Old Quarry Lane.  The property is now or 
formerly owned by The Rochester Institute of Technology, and zoned Single Family Residential R-1-
20. Application #21P-0001, SBL #123.15-1-1 and #123.15-1-4.  

 
The Planning Board will meet at 6:30 PM local time January 14, 2021, in the Town Hall Auditorium to 
discuss tabled matters and other business that may be before it. Please contact the Planning Department 
with any questions or concerns. 
 
Amy Steklof, RMC/CMC 
Town Clerk 
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